
 
 

Page | 1 
 

                      
January 7, 2019   CERTIFIED MAIL: 9489009000276022235945 
 
Michael Hohnadel, VP MFG  Email: michael.hohnadel@gapac.com  
Georgia-Pacific Consumer 
P.O. Box 3333 
Crossett, AR 71635 
 
RE:   NPDES Permit AR0001210, AFIN: 02-00013 

Executed Consent Administrative Order LIS 19-002 
        
Dear Mr. Hohnadel 
 
Enclosed is your signed copy of Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 19-002.  The Director 
signed the Order on December 21, 2018.  The Order will be sent for Public Notice on January 
10, 2019.  The effective date of the Order will be thirty (30) days after the Order has been sent 
for Public Notice, which will be January 1, 2019. 
 
Per the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS 19-002, Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC. has 
agreed to: 

• Extend the Hydrogen Peroxide Variance, first granted on March 29, 2017, and the Ash 
Basins Variance, first granted on July 19, 2017, until a decision on Respondent's Permit 
renewal becomes effective. 

• Except for the requirement to apply for extensions of the variance, Respondent shall 
comply with the terms of the Hydrogen Peroxide Variance, first granted on March 29, 
2017, and the Ash Basins Variance, first granted on July 19,2017, until a decision on 
Respondent's Permit renewal becomes effective. 

 
Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-0664 or at 
pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Layne Pemberton 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
 
Cc: Basil Hicks, Attorney ADEQ hicks@adeq.state.ar.us  
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